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         The Villegas family was 

honored this year at the Potato 

Festival, held June 13th in con-

junction with the Rods-N-Rails 

event at the Orange Empire Rail-

way Museum. 

     Immigra t ing  in  1924, 

Marcelino Villegas began work-

ing for the Harry Hughes farm 

while his wife Maria raised their 9 

children.  Over the next six gen-

erations, many family members 

worked for many farms and  in  a 

variety of jobs including cutting 

seed, harvesting potatoes, onions, 

melons and other produce.   

   The museum stayed very busy 

all day doing many activities   for 

children with adults joining in. 

We had potatoes to decorate into 

potato people, gourds to paint 

and a new activity of doing mo-

saics with the help of Studio 395 

an art group from Lake Elsinore.  

Also, our face painting was en-

joyed by many children.  

    It was a very festive day!   

Potato Festival 2015  

Villegas family proudly wear their custom designed shirts by Daniel Marquez a family member. 



  

 It was all about art and 

health this year at the PVHM booth 

for Live Well Perris, April 25th.   

With help from our sponsors Jack 

Farleyõs Art Supplies, Walmart and 

Danõs Feed & Seed, we were able to 

provide paint, pots and cilantro & 

green onions that our citizens 

used to create beautiful art 

with healthy herbs  to display 

in their homes.  We think we 

have some òbuddingó artists 

in our midst. 

 Local artists Grace 

Sandlin and Lisa Cabrera from 

Studio 395 created a stunning 

mural for our community mem-

bers to complete.  The triptych 

was later presented to the City 

of Perris and will be on dis-

play at future city func-

tions. 

 Another successful 

city function demonstrat-

ing that a healthy lifestyle 

can be creative, artistic, 

meaningful and most im-

portantly, FUN.  

 The Perris Valley Chamber of Commerce held 

their monthly mixer at our museum, in the historic 

Perris Santa Fe Depot on May 21st.  We hosted a fun 

and friendly group of people, with several new compa-

nies represented from surrounding communities. 

 Everyone enjoyed sandwiches and desserts, 

some homemadeñyum.  There were raffle items given 

and the new people shared interesting information 

with the group about their businesses. 

 Personal tours were given of our museum ex-

hibits to rave reviews. 

 It was a 

lovely evening 

with everyone 

enjoying the 

company, con-

versation and 

the opportunity 

to network.   

2 

The Perristorian  

Second Quarter 2015 

 At this yearõs 2015 

Rotary Honors Dinner, 

April 30th, we were hon-

ored to celebrate the in-

imitable Paul Price.  Paul 

is a local fellow known to 

wear many hats.  He is an 

artist, historian, writer, 

teacher, husband and 

friend.  From talks about 

bugs and rocks, hiking 

tours to local indigenous 

art sites, creating displays 

for our museum, donating 

his artwork for Silent Auction, attending and contrib-

uting to business meetings, and  more;  he has been 

there for the PVHM for many years.    

 We are very grateful for Paulõs talent, creativ-

ity, knowledge and most importantly his willingness to 

share those things with us.  Thank you Paul! 

Live Well Perris  
PVHM Honors Paul Price  

Chamber Mixer at the Depot  

Paul Price holding certificate 

awarded at the Rotary Honors 

Dinner, April 30th. 

Newcomers enjoyed the museum exhibits.  
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 Did you know that Riverside County is rich in 

minerals and has been a source for valuable mining 

operations for many years?  We have borax, brick,  

cement, clay, coal, copper, feldspar, gems, gold, gyp-

sum, iron, lead, limestone, manganese, magnesite, 

marble, mineral paint, mineral water, salt, glass-sand, 

soapstone, silver, tin and other miscellaneous stone.  If 

you look at a regional map, you will find many mines, 

but those closest to Perris are (or were) predominantly 

Gold Mines! 

 When this region was still a part of Mexico, 

mining was a small scale operation done with           

arrastras (primitive mills for grinding ore.)  With 

statehood, Americans began mining with small claims 

being made into the late 1870õs, but because of the nu-

merous large outcroppings of rocks and the lack of 

good transportation, this region was largely over-

looked until 1881 when the 

California Southern   Rail-

road arrived. 

 Then the Pinacate 

Mining District was formed 

and the Good Hope Mine 

(our largest gold mine) be-

gan operating as a 5 stamp 

mill powered by coal.  By 

1894, it grew to a 20 stamp 

mill with steam powered 

stamps running twenty-

four hours a day.  Before 1896 it had produced $2 mil-

lion in gold.  Let us put that into perspective.  It takes 

about one ton of ore to produce half to one ounce of 

gold - quite an undertaking.  The mine operated stead-

ily until 1903, when production fell off.  It was offi-

cially closed in 1959 when underground water flooded 

the shafts and tunnels.  104,000 ounces of gold in total 

were mined from the Good Hope.  

 Okay ð if it takes one ton of ore to produce ½ - 

1 ounce of gold, how many tons were mined to produce 

104,000 ounces of gold?  Oh! This isnõt a math class?  

(Just wondering.)  Maybe the more interesting thing 

to note is place names.  Have you ever noticed that 

there is an area known as Good Hope?  That is the area 

north of the Good Hope Mine where the workers and 

their families settled.  Have you seen Pinacate Middle 

School?  It is near the original site of the Pinacate 

Railway Station and the 

Pinacate Mining District.  

Maybe you have driven 

by Good Hope Elementary 

School?  Knowing a little 

of your local history 

brings a whole new mean-

ing to these names you 

have seen many times.  

What other history is out 

there waiting to be re-

discovered by us? 

Mining in Perris Valley 

Changing shifts at the Good Hope mine. 

 The Perris Valley Historical Museum is participat-

ing again this year in the Perris Valley Chamber of Com-

merce opportunity drawing scheduled for Saturday,        

December 12th.   

 There will be 2 grand prizes of a New 2015 Chevro-

let Spark car.  Second prize is a $1,000 ARCO gas card, and 

third prize is a 60 inch Flat Screen TV.   Wouldnõt you love 

to win any of those prizes?  

 This is a fundraiser that shares the profit with our 

organization.  One dollar of each ticket we sell will come to 

the PVHM, a worthy cause in our opinion.   The next 

time you think about buying a Lotto ticket, remember that 

your odds of winning here are far better!  So be sure to get 

your tickets from any PVHM volunteer.   

 The winning tickets will be drawn at the Annual 

City of Perris Christmas Parade.  Winner need not be     

present.  This could be a Merry Christmas indeed! 

Do You Have Your Ticket Yet?  


